
NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC OF  
AVAILABILITY OF THE DRAFT PROGRAM YEAR 2019 

CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION REPORT (CAPER) 
FOR THE CITY OF TULSA, OKLAHOMA 

 
The Program Year 2019 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) covers the 
period from July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020.  The Draft CAPER will be available for a fifteen (15) day 
review and comment period by all interested parties from August 28, 2020 through September 12, 2020.  
No physical copies will be available at this time due to ongoing concerns to prevent the spread of the 
coronavirus.  The Draft CAPER will be available on-line at the City’s website: 
https://www.cityoftulsa.org/government/departments/finance/grants/plans-and-reports/ 
 
All written comments should be directed to the attention of Grants Administration, 175 East 2nd Street, 
Suite 1560, Tulsa, OK 74103, or e-mailed to grantsadmin@cityoftulsa.org . 
 


